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	1 Civic Center Drive
	Telephone

	San Marcos, CA  92069-2918
	760.744.1050

	
	FAX:  760.744.7543



December 10, 2008
Mary Nichols

Chair, California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street 

P.O. Box 2815

Sacramento, CA  95814

RE:  Proposed Scoping Plan Comments

Dear Chairwoman Nichols:

On behalf of the City of San Marcos, thank you for the opportunity to comment on the California Air Resources Board’s (CARB) Proposed Scoping Plan (Scoping Plan).  San Marcos has embraced the challenge of enhancing our energy efficiency and reducing greenhouse gas emissions.  
The City is concerned about several aspects of the Scoping Plan implementation.  Specifically, we are concerned with the cost and scope of proposed the program, as well as the capacity of local governments to undertake the mandated improvements.  As you know, implementing greenhouse gas (GHG) emission reductions is a multi-step process.  For cities like San Marcos, first we need to identify a baseline for emissions, then measure annual emission levels before even attempting to cut those GHG levels. 
With all due respect, demanding a voluntary 15% GHG reduction from local government is simply unrealistic, given that the State of California siphoned a total of $350 million of redevelopment funds from redevelopment agencies in the 2008 California budget – including more than $4 million from San Marcos.  That money would have been applied to infill development projects that reduce vehicle trips and building energy efficient housing.  

Financing building efficiency projects and greening City fleets are very expensive propositions that do not happen with the flick of a switch.  The CARB Scoping Plan comes close to imposing a financial mandate on San Marcos without creating a funding source – and frankly, that seems to be the long-term implication of the Scoping Plan.  Not only is that financial burden unfair, but cities are told to finance these improvements and then lose revenues that would be applied to efficiency projects to the State to balance its budget.  Environmentalists talk about taking a systems approach when designing an efficiency plan – the implementation of this Scoping Plan at a time other agencies are taking revenues points out the State’s need to think systemically too.
San Marcos is currently undertaking an energy audit that will establish a baseline for use and recommendations for future improvements.  In light of the GHG reduction burden place on cities, there are not enough financing mechanisms for local government energy audits. 
The transportation sector has been almost universally identified as the primary source for GHG emissions.  An area for improvement of the Scoping Plan would be to reduce the regulatory timeframe for TOD projects that would result in specific levels of GHG reductions.  The City has several planned transit-oriented development (TOD)/smart growth projects that will have a huge impact on GHG emissions within San Marcos.  Without the redevelopment funds the State took from San Marcos some of the planned Smart Growth projects will be stalled years or completely eliminated.  
San Marcos has requirements that new developments in the City include a transportation demand management (TDM) program and a Peak Hour Traffic Management (PHTM) Plan.  These documents force developers and businesses to consider their projects’ increased transportation impact on the City.  The TDM and PHTM requirements will aid the City’s planners mitigate the impact of additional cars on local roads before the problem occurs.  This effort will collect data needed to comply with some of the other aspects of SB 375 and GHG-reducing legislation and raise the issue of traffic impact with citizens.
Like cities of comparable size, San Marcos does not have staff with the expertise capable of conducting needed efficiency audits nor does it employ authorities on green building technology or carbon trading.  Much of the Scoping Plan relies on cities hiring consultants and experts capable of recommending the right improvements.  The cost of these agreements cannot be absorbed by cities already mired in red ink by a terrible U.S. economy – many cities are being forced to lay off staff.  Without a reliable funding source for improvements many cities will not be able to comply with AB 32.

Increasing the GHG reduction targets for local government would be a difficult mandate for cities to bear.  Not only would the increase exceed the legislative authority of AB 32 but it would ignore city budget realities.  Instead of enhancing the law, San Marcos supports streamlining project implementation.  Smart Growth construction and TOD development will spur the economy and in turn enhance cities’ abilities to fund more aggressive GHG reduction targets in the future.
San Marcos supports the need to reduce GHG emissions, however, we firmly believe the Proposed Scoping Plan needs to be more realistic in its implementation schedule and offer additional funding mechanisms for each project stage from audits and project implementation to GHG reduction.
Thank you for considering these comments.  

Sincerely, 

Paul Malone
City Manager
PM:dw

CC:  
Mayor and City Council 

Catherine Hill, San Diego Regional Representative, League of California Cities
David Jones, Emanuels Jones and Associates, San Marcos Legislative Advocate

CITY COUNCIL:  

Jim Desmond, Mayor          Hal Martin, Vice-Mayor         Mike Preston          Chris Orlando          Rebecca Jones  
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